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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

9th January 2025 

Congratulations to Robin and Margaret Reynolds 

on your 60th Diamond Wedding Anniversary on             

9th January 2025.   

The Bible makes confident 
claims that God can heal       
people. 
 
And yet, we regularly pray for people who 
are unwell, and nothing seems to happen. 
This sort of paradox can give us what                 
psychologists call cognitive dissonance: 
that unpleasant feeling when we believe 
mutually incompatible things. 

People naturally want to reduce this                 
discomfort. One way to do this is to                 
oversimplify and ignore one side and push 
into the other: ‘God always heals if we 
pray,’ or, ‘there’s no point praying for  
healing.’ 

Another strategy is to avoid praying. Either 
way, our prayerful connection to God 
suffers. 

But just as our friends don’t always com-
municate as we expect (or want!), God 
always responds to prayers for healing,          
but it might not look like what we expect. 

God will restore all things, but not                    
necessarily now. 

Healing is not the same as curing. 

God might reply in a very different way, 
including reminding us that praying for a 
cure isn’t always the right thing to do. 

But our prayers are always 
heard. 
 
Watch the video on Praying for Healing 
from the Sunshine and Showers prayer 
course. 

Prayer and Healing - The Methodist Church  

https://www.methodist.org.uk/faith/a-methodist-way-of-life/sunshine-and-showers/
https://www.methodist.org.uk/faith/a-methodist-way-of-life/sunshine-and-showers/
https://www.methodist.org.uk/faith/the-prayer-hub/prayer-and-healing/
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Robin and Margaret  Reynolds  60th Diamond Wedding Anniversary 

– Written by Margaret Reynolds 

On a cold grey day, with the snow having just                

melted, we were married at The Baptist Church,                    

Tonbridge, Kent, on  9
th
 January 1965. This was              

the first wedding in the church  for some time.  

An ex-patient from St Georges Hospital, London, 

where I had trained as a nurse, had a bridal shop, 

and  willingly helped me to choose  my wedding 

dress from her display.   An aunt made the       

Bridesmaids’ dresses for my sister and cousin,     

two more aunts lent the Bridesmaids capes to 

keep out the cold on their way to the church,   

while   a number of people in the church made 

sure all was in order  for the wedding. Robin 

chose my cousin Graham, who he had known                  

for a long time, as Best Man. 

In leaving home in the car with my father, I                        

reflected on the number of people who had   

helped to make this a special day; one to                           

remember, that the promises made would be              

for a lifetime.  

It was a happy day, with many relatives and 

friends attending the wedding,  including a                

number of friends who had trained with me at St 

George’s. The service was taken by Rev           

David Luce. The Church organist was Leon 

Young, who was a talented musician. He                       

arranged and played the accompaniment to the 

popular, ‘Stranger on the Shore’. 

The reception was at the same place as                    

my parents had theirs in Tonbridge in January 

1940 during World War Two. It brought back                 

happy memories for them as well. 

Married life initially started in London for a short   

time, before moving to Northamptonshire. Church 

membership was  transferred to the Baptist Church where Graham’s father was 

minister. 
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Subsequent moves involved each                        

continuing in our  respective roles in using 

our professional and academic  studies, the 

latter in Robin’s case, being a student at 

London University. His role as a pharmacist 

continued, both in  hospitals and the              

community, as a teacher and Prescribing 

Advisor. I held posts in hospitals,                           

community, Health Visiting, teaching, and 

safeguarding in hospitals and community, 

and a substantial contribution to a Health    

Visiting textbook published nationally. The 

most important  role for both of us was that 

of caring for our children. 

Time has passed; time to slow down, time to 
be thankful, and time to  remember the 

promises we made at our wedding.  

Robin and Margaret have received a 

card from King Charles and Queen             

Camilla which they received in good   

time for their big day. They have 

kindly shared this with us. 

The Circuit passes on our love to 

them both and thanks them for                  

sharing their 60th Wedding                            

Anniversary with us, as they look 

back and celebrate their love, the 

dreams that have come true, and                

all the memories they've created.                       

Happy  Anniversary to you both. 

May God bless you with many more to 
come.  
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https://www.methodist.org.uk/faith/the-prayer-hub/help-with-prayer/ 

 

 
We're trying a new approach to helping people find the words to say based on how they're feeling. 

We'll be adding more content here soon, but we'd love to know what you'd like to appear here. Let us know by getting in touch. 

If you would like to write content for this resource, please get in touch. 

mailto:digital@methodistchurch.org.uk
mailto:digital@methodistchurch.org.uk
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O God, 

who by the leading of a star 
manifested your only Son to the peoples of 

the earth: 
mercifully grant that we, 

who know you now by faith, 
may at last behold your glory face to face; 

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord, 
who is alive and reigns with you, 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever. 

Amen.  

Online Bible Study is on a Monday 1.3pm, Monday 7.00 pm and  Wednesday 8.00pm 

Enjoy a lively discussion as we explore the  work of the Holy Spirit in Acts. 

Please contact the Circuit office if you’d like to know more.  If you’re not sure why not give 

it a go?    All are welcome.   

Explore re-
sources 

Please soak these people in prayer.  

Together we can make a difference! 

Derek 

Margaret Reynolds who is due to have an                      

operation on 15th January. 

Family and friends of Mick Price 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing 
good and  healing all, we ask you to 
bless our friends who are sick. Give 
them the strength in body, courage in 
spirit, and  patience in pain. Let them 
recover their health, so that, restored 
to the  Christian  community, they 
may joyfully praise Your name, for 
You live and reign for ever and ever.                                  
Amen. 

 

Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

https://public-gbr.mkt.dynamics.com/api/orgs/187357a1-8459-48df-ae17-0b3fca6a0415/r/LIcb9NsLVUS-gg_gyNrQrAUAAAA?target=%7B%22TargetUrl%22%3A%22https%253A%252F%252Fwww.methodist.org.uk%252Ffor-churches%252Fchristmasresources%252F%22%2C%22RedirectOptions%22%3A%
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
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Prayer for Creation 

Loving Creator, we pause to marvel at the splendour of Your creation. 

Sky, land, and sea declare Your glory; 

Plants, animals, and people reveal Your artistry. 

Forgive us for the ways we have harmed this beautiful earth 
through our neglect and through our greed. 

Inspire us to be better caretakers of Your world, 
sowing seeds of restoration and hope. 

As we enter this new year, may we walk gently on the earth, 
mindful of Your presence in all things. 

Teach us to live in harmony with creation, 
reflecting Your love in every choice we make. 

Amen 

 

 

 

 

ECO-Friendly Tips for January 

Adopt a "Buy less" Habit: Start the year by buying only what you truly need 
and, where possible, by choosing eco-friendly products. 

Save energy and save money: Look round at Church. Where can you save      
energy, e.g. by insulating doors and windows and reviewing heating systems 
for energy efficiency? 

 

If you want to talk about becoming an Eco-Church, please contact 
Jo jokudlacik@gmail.com  

mailto:jokudlacik@gmail.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Albrighton Open Door  

 

Meets on the first                         
Tuesday of each month                                  

7-30 to 9pm.  

 

It is a series of informal 
and interesting talks and 

activities in a friendly                
social setting.  

 

All are welcome. 
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Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a regular basis: 

 

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and T4U 10-12 ( A           

quiet coffee  morning for people who want a bit of time out it's FREE!)  

 

Open Door  -  First Tuesday of the Month  -  7.30-9pm.  The evening has a variety of                        

speakers ranging from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health related talks.....£2 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

 

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a long                             

2-3.30pm (For anyone who likes to sing 'old time'                            

songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12. with bric-a-brac and bookstall.  

 

NEW!!!!  Board Games  

 

Come and join the fun!  

The last Saturday of each month  

10am-12noon.  This is for all ages.  

£2 per adult,  £5 per family.  

You are welcome to bring your own game.  

 

  
We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet reflection 

when there are church  run events, located  in the      
Meeting Room. Gill is available for anyone who wants                 

to chat on a Thursday morning and has planned a 'Food           
for thought' time for a short while after  

All are welcome  


